Public Health Division

Oregon Psilocybin Services



Tina Kotek, Governor

January 6, 2025

Dear Licensees,

Senate Bill 303, adopted by the Oregon Legislature in 2023 and codified in ORS 475A.372 and ORS 475A.374, requires Oregon Psilocybin Services (OPS) to collect and report the race, ethnicity, preferred spoken and written languages (REAL), sexual orientation and gender identity (SOGI) of all licensees.

All current OPS Licensees are required to click the link below and complete the required 303 Applicant and Licensee REAL & SOGI Data form by March 1, 2025, in accordance with administrative rule requirements. Non-compliance with this provision may result in administrative penalties.

https://psilocybin.oregon.gov/applicant-data - Please note: you will need your TLC ID number to complete the form.

All questions include an option to select "I don't want to answer." By sharing REAL-SOGI information, you are contributing to a combined (aggregated) data set that may be used to assess the diversity of our applicants and licensees. This information may also be used to assess equity and for various licensee populations.

Your REAL-SOGI data will not be a part of any OPS licensing or compliance decision-making. OPS prioritizes data privacy and data security and will ensure data standards set by Oregon Health Authority are met. All total numbers published on the OPS Data Dashboard will go through a de-identification

Oregon Psilocybin Services | PO Box 14450, Portland, OR 97293-0450 OHA.Psilocybin@oha.oregon.gov | www.oregon.gov/psilocybin

process to ensure that all applicant and licensee information is protected and kept confidential.

If you have any questions about this requirement, please contact: compliance.psilocybin@oha.oregon.gov.

Thank you,
Oregon Psilocybin Services